ARVAD

Meeting Minutes:  April 20, 2017
1.  
Minutes:
· Kal moved approval of the March 16, 2017 meeting minutes.  Angela seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
2.
SRV:  

Carol reported that there will be an SRV training in August.  CSC’s need to attend this training at some point.  If you have a coordinator who needs to attend, let Carol know.  The training will be held August 1-2 at Wesleyan.
3.
RVS Trainings:  

Carol reported that the Staff Development Committee talked about available Central Office offered trainings at their last meeting.  She noted that we’d like to offer other trainings as well.  As management teams, discuss what you’d like to see and get back to Carol with ideas.  She’s also providing FBS trainings at agencies as we’re getting hit on those at certification reviews.  It was noted that we’re getting lax about FBAs and information isn’t being included on them that should be.  Reviewers are getting better at looking at FBAs so they’re getting more critical of them.
4.
Service Coordination:  

Traci asked if anyone has heard any more about Service Coordination and Heritage Health.  The Public Comment period ends May 1st.  Do we as an agency want to speak up in the comment period?  Bruce noted that he’s heard that for years CMS has wanted to disconnect Service Coordination from the State funding system.  However, we have concerns about it being shifted to the health system.  Heritage Health hasn’t been great to work with so far.  Bruce also commented that he can no longer keep up with all the Service Coordination misinformation.  He also noted that we could simply state at the Public Comment period that the outline/proposal is so confusing it would be hard to provide proper comment.
5.
EFH Updates

The State decided they didn’t trust our EFH self-evaluations and plans to send people out to do them all over again.  Todd reported that they’ll be in all of our EFH homes and all day service center sites to do the new evaluations.  They hired 7 people to do the surveys but can’t come out until they’re an approved Maximus Medicaid provider and Maximus is nowhere near ready yet.  Todd suggested we ask Dave if NASP is taking action on this.
6.
Financial Update:  


Kevin noted that we’re on hold for adjustments as Dave wasn’t in attendance.  
7.
Insurance Updates:
· Health Insurance:  Kevin noted that we’ve had two bad claims years for health insurance.  We are likely at a point where we need to adjust the plan as we have not adjusted deductibles/out of pocket expenses since switching to self-insurance.  Inspro is telling him average deductibles are $2,000-$2,500 and out of pocket maximums are averaging $4,000/year.  He’s also looking at having single coverage pay $25-$50 per month.  He noted that changes inside the plan would be less complicated than employees paying a portion of their coverage, as we have about 490 with single coverage and much more enrollment movement with this coverage vs the other tiers.  Prescription costs are very high (25% of our health claims) but our drug copay tier is not far off from the average (other than the specialty drugs).  We’re going from $218,000/year to $246,000/year for our over $250k stop loss insurance as we did have a claimant significantly exceed the deductible this year.  Kevin noted that adjustments are largely dependent on the funding changes at the legislature.  He also suggested revisiting our vacation/sick leave policy.  We have a very generous leave plan and he would like to adjust that.
· Work Comp:  Work comp self-insurance with the higher deductible plan has worked out very much to our advantage.  We saved roughly $500,000 last year with the change.  This year is good but we won’t be able to off-set the health insurance claims.
· Property & Liability:  Our premiums are still tied to reserves (unlike work comp now) and we don’t have a self-insurance option.  Because of these reserves for two auto claims at over 300k, we are looking at a 5% increase.  We’re are likely staying with Philadelphia as they have the best rates despite their crappy service.
8.
Defensive Driving:


If we send employees to defensive driving class, we have to pay them for their time and probably for the course if we are requiring them to attend.  It was asked if we can tell them they can’t drive for us until they’ve completed the course – which means we can’t guarantee hours for them.  Kevin reported on a course that’s free thru Inspro and only takes 30-45 minutes.  He’ll schedule one here and let people know when it will be held.  It could be a viable option for keeping costs down.
9.
PRAGG:

The rate reform group is looking at our general ledger.  We talked about department codes within our chart of accts.  It was noted that only one program is using Department 17 currently.  Most agencies are switching employment seekers to Department 18 when they’re working with someone on job search.  Kevin wants everyone to start using Department 18 for job searching.  We are trying to separate admin only from billable departments for rate methodology purposes.  Also, he reminded everyone to use Code 4808 for EFH payments vs 4834.
10.
Background Checks:


Kevin’s getting vendor calls on this.  Most Area Directors would prefer to go back to the SDS background checks.  He will visit with Dave on this and determine who to go with when the State stops paying for them.  We will stay with Accurate for now and switch to SDS later.  UPDATE: We are moving forward with SDS as Accurate is inaccurate effective April 25.
11.
Drug Testing:


Kevin said he’s also been contacted about drug testing with the same vendor.  We currently only test for cause.  Most agencies use Walgreens tests.  We run into employment law issues unless we require all employees or are very consistent with our testing policy.
12.
Coffee/Tea at Day Center:


Kal was told he can’t charge people receiving supports at day service centers for coffee or tea because it’s part of their room and board.  It is not true.

13.
Mileage for Trips:


Similar to the coffee/tea issue, Kal noted that under the same rules mileage would be done away with for trips.  By the same logic we would be responsible for all transportation because it’s habilitative.  We talked about the various methods of charging for transportation on recreational activity outside their community and Kal agreed not to throw other programs under the “bus” (pun intended).
14.
Wavier Regs:

Joanne had a question about the waiver regulations requiring locking bedroom doors.  Crete has several situations where the option is available but the person supported chooses not to.  She noted it and hasn’t heard anything from the State on it yet.

15.
ISP Codes:


We’re having problems with Service Coordination insisting on hours and codes.  Some want only one code but we need several codes for one individual most of the time.
16.
Sensory Processing Trainer:


Carol commented that when signing off on sensory program data, the trainer should be signing as CSP and not SPT.

17.
Profile Sheet:


Ryan Neal and Zac Barton went over processing the profile sheet.  Gathering the information was a process that had no formal method.  Someone suggested using Google Docs at some point and that option has been implemented and a link added to the login on our website can access this link.  To use Google Docs you have to have a Google account.  Ryan noted that columns and numbers in pink auto total and should never be changed manually.  There were comments that it doesn’t auto total properly with the varying cross-overs of services.  The current profile sheet is going to need to be revised with the new waivers.  Ryan noted that the Google Docs document is a real time document that changes as we add/subtract to sections.  It should simplify the process.  If you prefer to use paper you can continue to submit information to Ryan that way and he will enter it into the system.  When revising the format, decisions will need to be made by ARVAD as to what to include in the collection.  Ryan’s also been asked to include employment numbers on the profile sheet.  Zac will add the employment link to the website as well.  Email Zac at rvs.helpdesk@gmail.com with your google account so he can allow access to the links for you.  We’ll bring it back to ARVAD in the future to review the format and information included in collection.
18.
Next Meetings:
· May 18th (Joanne hosts, Kevin chairs)

· June 15th (Victoria hosts, Dave chairs)
· August 17th (Linda hosts, Todd chairs)
· September 21st (Traci hosts, Bruce chairs)
· October 19th (Michele hosts, Carol chairs)
· November 16th (Joint CSC/ARVAD)[image: image1.png]



